


REMARKABLE

Dear Friends of the Y:

It's pretty tough to sum up an entire year for an
organization with the scope and reach of the YMCA
of Metropolitan Chicago. Even tougher when there
are so many stories to share about our programs,
offerings, experiences, and, most importantly, our
people.

So, we're hitting some highlights! Primarily, 2023

for the Y was a story across four equally important
priorities: our brand, our people, our impact, and our
growth opportunities. And in all four priority areas,
we were able to accomplish mighty things in 2023 and
also plant the seeds for 2024 and beyond.

More than two years ago, we set out to build a
platform that reflects the Y’s unique purpose to
inspire progress throughout Chicagoland and across
the Midwest. That brand platform, The Power of
Play, is all about the ability of fun and joyful actions
to bring us together, inspire hope and opportunity,
and move our communities forward. Did you know
that play is scientifically proven to be beneficial for
people of all ages? It's true. And the Y is committed to
meeting the multi-faceted and ever-changing needs
of our members, partners, neighbors, friends, and
communities through the power of play.

TheY’s , from our staff to our program
participants to our supporters and beyond, are

our greatest asset. In 2023, we united our various
constituencies around a new mission and vision, and
emphasized that the development and growth of our
staff members is actually critical to the advancement
of our mission. We are both proud of and humbled by
their dedication — collectively and as individuals —
to the communities we serve.

is how we characterize the many ways the Y
works to empower individuals across generations
and geographies to transform their lives and the

world around them. Impact is seen in the thousands
of youth who experienced the wonders and
adventures of summer camp in 2023. It’s our shift to a
Community Hub model, where our physical locations
serve as (you guessed it) hubs for community,
providing programs, services, and connection out
into those communities. It's in mentorship, digital
skills-building, violence prevention, partnerships,
lifesaving swim lessons, food security, fithess and
healthy living, and so much more.

In order to create meaningful impact for the hundreds
of thousands of people we serve each year, the Y
needs to grow and maximize for
long-term sustainability. Thankfully, our approach
to serving the region is strengthened by engagement
and generous support from both longstanding
donors and new friends and partners. And, we're
generating needed resources by creating new
partnerships and fostering longstanding ones

across diverse sectors, such as business and civic
organizations, the foundation community, state and
local government, and more.

As you can see, 2023 was an exciting year at the
YMCA of Metropolitan Chicago. THANK YOU for
being part of the Y Community! We look forward to
sharing more updates with you throughout the year
(and beyond!).

Yours in service,

Steven P. Sorenson Dorri C. McWhorter
BOARD CHAIR PRESIDENT AND CEO
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FORMORE THAN 165 YEARS, THEY
HAS BEEN ALEADER IN WORKFORCE
DEVELOPMENT

Since our founding in 1858, the YMCA of Metro Chicago has
worked to connect our friends, neighbors, and community
members with jobs and career-exploration opportunities.

The Y's participation in a pilot program in 2023 and our
continued efforts into 2024 (more on that in a moment!)
represent our renewed commitment to this 165+ year-old
priority.

The ComEd CONSTRUCT Youth Academy is a unique program
designed to foster interestin a range of clean energy jobs that
will be important for the future. Twenty high school students
of color from the Chicago area spent several weeks in the
summer of 2023 discovering career possibilities within the
energy industry.

Building on ComEd’s longstanding CONSTRUCT Infrastructure
Academy for adults, ComEd and the Y launched the CONSTRUCT
Youth Academy to get area youth interested at younger ages
about job opportunities that are fast approaching due to a
clean energy transition in lllinois. A recent study estimates
that as many as 150,000 new clean energy jobs will be created
in the state by 2050!

During the program, students received instruction and
demonstrations from ComEd and YMCA leaders on a variety
of relevant areas, including drone operation, power grid
maintenance, work to support the growth of solar development,
EVs, and more. At the completion of the program, students
received a stipend of $350 —an added benefit

designed to

break down some of the financial barriers that could prevent
some from participating.

“Throughthe first-ever CONSTRUCT Youth Academy program,
our students have been able to plant seeds that will help them
grow lifelong opportunities and strong roots for the future,”
said Dorri McWhorter, President and CEO of the YMCA.
“Professionals in the energy, utility, construction, and facilities-
management sectors will only continue to be in greater and
greater demand in lllinois, and having this experience under
their belts will position them for success, no matter which
career path they choose after high school.”

In 2024, the Y will be expanding the Youth CONSTRUCT
program to train up to 70 students, and we're spearheading
even more workforce opportunity through the lllinois Works
Pre-Apprenticeship Program. In partnership with the State of
lllinais, the Y has established four pre-apprenticeship cohorts
for 2024 that include classroom training in core construction
curriculum, hands-on learning at construction sites, and a
stipend for successful completion of the program, as well
as a range of supports to help participants transition into
apprenticeship programs. These programs are part of the
YMCA's Economic Equity Institute, which will focus on workforce
development, financial investment and education, and home
ownership.



FORTHE FIRST TIME IN MORE THAN ADECADE, THEY
ANNOUNCES PLANS FOR THREE NEW OR REOPENED

COMMUNITY HUBS

In early 2023, the YMCA of Metro Chicago was
overjoyed to learn that the Pritzker Traubert
Foundation had awarded The Chicago Prize to the
Sankofa Wellness Village! The Y is honored to be a
part of this collaborative, community-led initiative
that will create trusted, safe, comfortable, culturally
empowering spaces and services in the West Garfield
Park neighborhood.

With this major capital investment, we expect to
open the doors of the West Garfield Park YMCA in
2025. Upon completion, the Wellness Village and
the Y will include primary care, drop-in childcare,
youth enrichment, fitness programming, mental
health services, workforce development, a business
incubator, a community-led credit union, and a
community-owned grocery store. These services,
spaces, and more will be primarily housed ina 60,000
square foot facility that will serve tens of thousands
of community members annually.

The Y also announced in 2023 that our organization
would be a major partner in the Assemble Chicago
development in Chicago’s Loop neighborhood.
Assemble Chicago is a proposed mixed-use
development in the heart of downtown Chicago that
will also provide apartments affordable to a range of
incomes, a wellness clinic, and a restaurant opening
onto a revitalized Pritzker Park.

In addition to serving as an anchor for Assemble

Chicago, the Loop YMCA will re-establish the YMCA
of Metro Chicago’s community presence in the city’s
downtown area. Because of the central location and
public-transit proximity, the Loop Y will serve and be
accessible to a wide range of individuals, families, and
groups, including business commuters, students,
youth, visitors to Chicago, nearby residents, and
more.

Following the Y’s mobilization to open the doors
of our former High Ridge YMCA to new Chicago
arrivals, Y leaders and stakeholders worked on a
plan to eventually reopen the High Ridge Y on a
permanent basis. Major congressional support was
secured for this initiative by lllinois Congresswoman
Jan Schakowsky. The Y is committed to hosting our
new neighbors for the duration of the ongoing
humanitarian crisis. Once the High Ridge Y is no
longer needed as a host site for this program, we will
share our reopening plan.

The opening or reopening of these three sites
demonstrates our commitment to serving more of
Chicagoland’s communities. We will increase our
impact from serving 300,000 individuals annually to
serving more than 1,000,000 individuals each year
— and to establish a presence in each community
area in Chicago and across the region.



ALLIN ON EMPLOYEE
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TEAMY’'S PRESENCE AT THE 2023
BANK OF AMERICA CHICAGO
MARATHON

Here at the YMCA of Metropolitan Chicago, we know all about the hard work and perseverance
it takes to run a marathon — it's the kind of drive that truly exemplifies the Y spirit.

We had an amazing showing at the 2023 Bank of America Chicago Marathon, and it’s all
due to the 18 individuals who ran for Team YMCA (including several staff members!) and our
dedicated supporters!

Thanks to the collective efforts of our Y community, we raised more than $42,000, exceeding
our initial goal of $30,900!

“Running the Bank of America Chicago Marathon has been a lifelong dream, and Team YMCA
opened the door of opportunity for me!” said Michael Crino, who competed in the marathon on
behalf of Team Y this year. “l was part of an amazing, supportive training team and felt physically
and emotionally ready for marathon day. No other charity organization in Chicagoland has
the reach that the YMCA has, and | was so proud to raise awareness for the Y's programs that
work with youth who have experienced gun violence. | am now a Marathon finisher!”

The Y extends our deepest gratitude to each and every supporter who contributed to this

success — whether through volunteering, donating, fundraising, or cheering from the sidelines.

While the 2023 Chicago Marathon was the second year in a row that the YMCA of Metro
Chicago served as an official Charity Partner, our history is intertwined with the event’s origin.
In 1976, a small group of running enthusiasts met at the Central YMCA on LaSalle Street to
plan the first modern marathon in the City of Chicago, leading to the first Chicago Marathon
on September 25, 1977.

Now, nearly half a century later, the Y is grateful to continue being a part of the Chicago
Marathon. In 2024, we'll be participating in the Bank of America Chicago Marathon once
again — this time with 40 registered runners — and we can't wait to meet our community out
on the marathon route once again!



CHAMPIONS OF VOLUNTEERISM
IGNITE CHANGE

At the YMCA of Metropolitan Chicago, we are
incredibly grateful to the work and commitment of
our partners and volunteers, who dedicate their
time and talents to bettering Chicagoland and the
Midwest!

In 2023, the YMCA of Metro Chicago was visited
by 16 different corporate volunteer groups who
empowered us to provide critical services to our
community, from distributing food to creating a
welcoming environment for those we serve.

Among the amazing groups who joined us at the Y
was the Blue Cross Blue Shield Association (BCBSA),
who extended their support and partnership with
the Y on their Community Impact Day in October
to update and beautify YMCA spaces. More than
100 employee volunteers participated across three
YMCA locations — North Lawndale YMCAin Homan
Square, Rauner Family YMCA in Little Village, and
South Side YMCA in Woodlawn.

Volunteers spentthe morning and early afternoon
helping beautify and organize the YMCAs' indoor
and outdoor spaces. This included painting walls,
landscaping, and gardening. After a day of hard
work and community engagement, volunteers and
Y leaders regrouped for a “closing circle” to share

the impact of volunteer support, both onthe Y and
BCBSA employees! Following their volunteer work,
BCBSA made a special contribution of $10,000 to
the YMCA of Metro Chicago.

In November, BMO sent a team of their executives
to volunteer at the Crown Family YMCA as part
of the organization’s Afternoon of Service. The
nearly 25 volunteers assisted in preparing classroom
spaces in advance of our re-opening of the Early
Learning Demonstration Center (ELDC), helping
set up the ELDC childcare team for success! BMO
is a longtime partner and supporter of the YMCA
of Metropolitan Chicago, having sponsored the
creation of the Collaboration & Innovation Center
on the Crown Family Y's seventh floor.

We'd like to additionally extend special thanks
to the employees and leadership teams of the
McDonald’s Corporation, CNA, Sam'’s Club, the
University of Chicago Medical Center, Lotis Blue
Consulting, Cushman & Wakefield, and Salesforce.
Their steadfast beliefinthe Y's mission is aninspiring
force as we work hard to champion the Power of
Play and shape the YMCA of Metro Chicago into a
connector and catalyst for our communities.




LEADERSHIP MATTERS: BOARD MEMBERS

The future of the YMCA is powered by the dedication and generosity of the volunteers
who serve on our enterprise boards, Community Hubs, and Camp Advisory Boards and

TOGETHER,
WE ARE
UNSTOPPABLE

FIND ALLOF OUR DONORS AND SUPPORTERS ONLINE AT
YMCACHICAGO.ORG/PARTNERS

their commitment to shaping a strong Y and region.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES*

Officers

Mark D. Wilcox (President)

S. James Perlow (Vice President & Secretary)
James H. Hayes (Vice President & Treasurer)
Anthony Lloyd (Assistant Treasurer)
Rebecca A. Lahr (Assistant Secretary)

Members

William E. Bennett John E. Neal

Amy L. Carbone William A. Osborn
Yolanda M. Deen S. James Perlow
Amanda C. Fox Steven P. Sorenson
Donald J. Gralen David J. Vitale
James H. Hayes Mark D. Wilcox

BOARD OF MANAGERS*

Officers

Steven P. Sorenson (Chairperson)
Caryn Rowe Africk (Vice Chairperson)
Chris Trick (Vice Chairperson)

Lawrence G. Hund (Treasurer)

Bridget R. O'Neill (Recording Secretary)

Members

Ali Akbar

David Albright
Brandon Allen

Lisa Anastasia
Amy L. Carbone
Clarence Carson
Bradley D. Chapin
Daniel L. Creamean
Felicia Cummings
Thomas Day
James S. DiMatteo
Jeffrey W. Douthit
Benjamin E. Erwin
Charles E. Frank
Alicia Gonzalez
Tiffany Hamel Johnson
Michelle Heron-Means
Emeka Igwilo
Nicholas Inman
Peter Kadens

Life Member
Allen Cizner

ASSOCIATE BOARD*

Joseph P. Karczewski
Amanda Lamb

Bishop Robert Lombardo, CFR

Patrick Martin
Scott McLellan
Dorri C. McWhorter
Thomas C. Miers
Vaishak Mittur
Sheila M. Nelson
Gregory A. Nickele
Meredith O‘Connor
Jane R. Patterson
Rachel Purches

S. James Perlow
Kathy Roeser
Ralston Simmons
Mason Smoot
Judith Toland

Mark D. Wilcox

Fred Feinstein

Executive Committee
Rachel Purches (Chair)

Billy Comstock (Vice Chairperson)

Members
Christopher Freeman
Laticia Holbert

Kaelan Nagle
Jasmine Williams

*January1,2023 - December 31,2023
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